
Town of Effingham 
Board of Selectmen 

Decision made by telephone communication due to urgent nature of issue 
 
 
 
Selectmen:              Henry Spencer 
                                Lawrence Edwards 
                                Leonard Espie 
 
On February 25th Selectmen conferred by phone on the issue of posting the roads for weight limit 
due to current weather conditions as they relate to condition of roads.  
 
Due to high temperatures, underground freezing was melting rapidly, as was the large amount of 
snow by the roadsides. Selectmen felt that it was necessary to declare the roads weight restricted 
as soon as possible. Since there was no meeting scheduled for the following Tuesday, they made 
the decision by phone communication to have the roads posted as soon as possible. The effective 
date for restricted weight limit is Tuesday, February 28th. The road contractor will be notified to 
post the necessary signs as soon as possible.  
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